
 

 
 
Tracy Egoscue and David Bacharowski                                                          2/20/2009                                                                
California Regional Water Quality Control Board Los Angeles Region (RWQCB)  
320 West 4th Street, Suite 200  
Los Angeles, CA 90013  
(via e-mail and U.S. Mail)  
  
cc. Susan Callery & Tom Seckington - DTSC, Paul J. Davis - City of Los Angeles Department 
of Recreation, Shelly Backlar Friends of the Los Angeles River, David Beckman NRDC, 
Christina Walsh Cleanuprocketdyne dot org, Phyllis Winger for Los Angeles City Council 
District 12 Councilmember Greig Smith, Barri Worth for Los Angeles Mayor Antonio 
Villaraigosa and Aron Miller for State Senator Fran Pavley. 
 
Dear Ms. Egoscue and Mr. Bacharowski,  
  
Yesterday was the deadline for the Report of Wastewater Discharge (ROWD) and 
supporting documents as specified in the California Regional Water Quality Control 
Board, Los Angeles Region (RWQCB) Order dated November 19th of 2008 regarding the 
effluent from the Chatsworth Train Tunnel No. 26 that drains into the currently Closed Los 
Angeles City Park known as Chatsworth Park South and from there in the L.A. River. 
 
http://www.acmela.org/images/Train_tunnel_26,_Ventura_Approval_of_Extension_File_
08-156_2008-12-09.pdf  
 
http://www.acmela.org/images/Train_Tunnel_26_Located_in_Ventura_Subdivision_Requi
rement_to_submit_report_File_08-156_2008-11-19.pdf  
 
Please forward any correspondence between the RWQCB and the Southern California 
Rail Authority or any other entity that would oversee the operations of Chatsworth Train 
Tunnel No. 26 including any test results to ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of 
Education) and the interested parties on the cc list. 
 
We are concerned about Trichloroethylene (TCE) and other Aerospace toxins that could 
be drawn towards this area from the daily 4300 gallons pumped out of this tunnel for 



flood controlling purposes. 
 
http://www.cleanuprocketdyne.org/documents/curo_eir/Chatsworth%20Groundwater%2
0to%20surface.pdf  
 
Thank you in advance for all your work on these issues and keeping us informed on 
associated correspondence and request you continue to do so.  
 
 
William Preston Bowling   
Founder/Director 
ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education) 
williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com 
310.428.5085 
http://www.ACMEla.org   
23350 Lake Manor Drive 
Chatsworth, California 
91311 
 
 
 
 
 
 


